
City of Midfield, Alabama
City Council

Meeting Minutes

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday, January
14, 2008, at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding.

Councilmember Velma Johnson gave the invocation.

Tameeka Ephriam called roll. The following members were present:   Terry Adams, Janice
Anderson, Reginald Wilson, Jimmie Robinson, Velma Johnson and Mayor Gary Richardson.
Tameeka Ephriam acted as clerk.  A quorum being present the meeting was opened for the
transaction of business.

Approval of published minutes from last Council meeting:  Councilmember Terry Adams made
the motion to approve the published minutes from the last regular Council meeting.  The mo-
tion was seconded by Councilmember Velma Johnson.  All members present voted aye pass-
ing the motion unanimously.

Approval of payment of bills:  Councilmember Janice Anderson made the motion to suspend
the rules for immediate consideration of payment with unanimous consent.  Councilmember
Terry Adams seconded the motion.  A roll call vote resulted in a unanimous vote.
Councilmember Velma Johnson made the motion to approve the payment of the January #1
bills totaling $81,078.78.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Janice Anderson.  A
roll call vote resulted in a unanimous vote.

Approval of Resolution No. 2008-1:  To Install Street Lights Located at 709 and 710 Ballard
Court. Councilmember Velma Johnson made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2008-1.  The
motion was seconded by Councilmember Janice Anderson.  All members present voted aye
passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of Resolution No. 2008-2:  To Rescind Weed Lien on Property located at 516 Violet
Street. Councilmember Janice Anderson made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2008-2.
The motion was seconded by Councilmember Terry Adams.  All members present voted aye
passing the motion unanimously.

 Report from the Mayor:  The Mayor announced that CVS Pharmacy will have its grand open-
ing January 21.  He also announced Burger King is exceeding expectations.



Report from the Council:  Councilmember Terry Adams reported on the fire calls made by the
Fire department.  He also wished everyone a Happy New Year.

Open Meeting to the Public:  David Russell, a delegate representing Barack Obama, an-
nounced

A Transportation Committee meeting to be held at the RPC on Wednesday at 12:00 p.m.  He
also encouraged everyone to vote for Barack Obama in the upcoming primary election.

Adjournment:  Councilmember Janice Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Councilmember Velma Johnson seconded the motion.   All members present voted aye pass-
ing the motion unanimously.


